
To: The Membership Committee of the Waquoit Bay Yacht Club 
 
March 27, 2018 
 
I would like to forward this letter to you to sponsor the membership 
application of Zack, Kelly, and Lola Grace. That application has already 
been sent to you by the Graces’. I did not have a chance to sign that 
application before it was submitted. Please accept this letter on their behalf 
and add it to their application package. 
 
I have known Zack for about a dozen years now, and, later as he was 
married, came to know Kelly, and then Lola. They make up a nice young 
family who would make a great addition to our Club. 
 
Zack works in the hardware section of the Wood Lumber Company. He is 
both a friendly and helpful sales clerk. In his time there he has become an 
expert on all things involving hardware, tools, and materials. He is a skilled 
locksmith and tool repairer. He has often helped me by researching and 
locating special tools and materials that I need in my remodeling business.  
 
He is always upbeat, courteous, and willing to help. Zack has the kindness 
to help the elderly and others as they ask for help while shopping at Wood 
Lumber. His knowledge and hands on skills would be an asset to the Club. 
 
Zack often asks me about WBYC and what we do here. He has expressed 
his willingness to participate in our projects and come to our social events. 
He loves the bay and he is enthusiastic about the chance for his family to 
join the Club. 
 
I see Kelly less frequently, but I sense her excitement about becoming a 
member. She looks forward to our social events, and eventually, as Lola, 
gets older, to enroll her in the sailing program. 
 
The Grace family would be a great addition to our roster. I am very happy 
to be one of their sponsors. 
 
Thank you, 
Don Lunn 
 


